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IS your local in danger of 

closing? 

 

If so here is a handy checklist 

of things to do:  

· Contact councillors 

· Contact your MP 

· Contact your planning 

authority 

· Start a petition 

· Establish an email ac-

tion group 

· Send a press release 

· Hold a local meeting 

· Set up an action group- 

· Set up a group to co-

ordinate the campaign 

· Start a letter writing 

campaign 

· Collate facts to support 

the case 

· Publish a newspaper 

· Run a local survey 

· Contact local media 

· Enlist local celebrities 

· Find out if the pub is a 

listed building 

Taken from August 09 

Whatôs Brewing 

http://uk.mc871.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=mikeharker@onetel.com


 

  

Editorial 

Welcome to the Autumn edition of Beer at Heart, we do hope you like our move 

into colour, please let us know!  

Our Beer Festival went really well, as those of you who came, and there were lots 

of you, will know.  More about the Beer Festival later in this edition.  

October is Cider Month so make a note in your diary to visit a pub near you.   

30 pubs a week close in the UK.  If pubs close, often the heart of the community 

goes, particularly in rural areas, jobs are lost and an outlet for all the wonderful 

real ales that are now being produced.  Next issue we will be focusing more on 

what we and you can do, but in the meantime, if your pub looks in danger of clos-

ing then let us know.  We cant make promises but we can try to help, you can 

email the editor and emails will be passed to the relevant person.   

On 19 November a coach trip has been arranged to Chester, the idea is that this is 

a trip for everyone.  Chester has many excellent hostelries to visit to sample the 

vatieties of beer and cider they offer, or if you prefer, there will be an opportunity 

to visit the Cathedral and other tourist sights or to get Christmas shopping done.  

If you are interested in coming with us, please visit our website, 

www.heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk  which has all the details of times, pick up 

places and how to book your seat. 

It is that time of year again when we draw up the list for possible contenders to 

the 2013 Good Beer Guide, do you have a pub you wish to suggest?  If so let us 

know, either via the website or by emailing the editor at the email address oppo-

site.  We draw up the list in January in order to give ourselves enough time to sur-

vey all the pubs before making our final choices.  If you are a CAMRA member, 

you can play a more active part by recording your óBeer Scoresô on the CAMRA 

website as these are taken into account. 

Finally, we have stopped sending this magazine out to members to try and reduce 

costs, it should be available in your local pub, and is also available to read and 

download on the website.  However, if you would like to receive your own copy 

by post you can subscribe by sending us your name and address and Ã3.00 to cov-

er postage to Mike Harker, address opposite. 

News 



 

 

Pub of the Month - October 

The VineðStafford 

The Vine is reputed to be one of the oldest licensed houses in Staffordshire. Some 

of the foundations date back to around the 13th century with a building on the site 

from around 1468. There is evidence of a public house called óThe Saracens 

Headô on the site from 1606 to 1763. The next recorded mention is as óThe Vineô 

in 1782. The above information is from local pub historian Armond Chatfield via 

a BBC Radio Stoke series from 2007, called The Oldest Pubs in Northern Staf-

fordshire. 

As time progressed the building together with adjacent properties, either demol-

ished or in different 

ownership became 

a single coaching 

Inn. This became a 

popular stopping 

off point to attend 

hangings at Staf-

ford Gaol and in 

later times for  

thespians appearing 

at óThe Lyceumô or 

óAlbert Hall,ô both 

theatres long gone. 

Over the years the building has been extensively altered and even now is a warren 

of small cosy rooms with nooks and crannies   spread throughout. Passages and 

bedrooms are found on upper floor levels. 

At present time The Vine is part of the Marstons Inn/Hotel chain, offering Restau-

rant facilities, 27 bedrooms, together with the bar having a number of smaller 

drinking areas. 

Beers are from the Marstons range. On the 3 hand pulls, Bankôs Bitter as a regular 

with other ales from the estate.  

Amanda and her team assure you of a warm welcome to the establishment. óHeart 

of Staffordshire óbranch would like to thank them for accommodating us every 

month for our 2011 Beer Festival meetings.                                                         
NB  

 



 

  

Pub of the Month - November 

The Red LionðSutton 
The Red Lion is a gem of a country pub tucked away in the hamlet of Sutton.  

Sutton is just outside Newport on the A519 Eccleshall Road, the postcode is 

TF10 8DQ for your satnav.  Mark and Trish Hesbrook keep three cask ales on 

tap at all times, Banks Bitter and two others. 

The buildings date back to the 17th century, nowadays the Lion is a beautifully 

kept old-fashioned pub with a stone-flagged floor and a small separate dining 

room.  Real fires burn in the winter months. Thereᾷs a delightful raised, lawned, 

outside area a few steps away from the front door. 

Markᾷs food is certain-

ly worth searching out 

ï he changes the menu 

every few days though 

locally sourced pork is 

usually in there some-

where.  And youᾷll 

need to leave plenty of 

room for the home-

made desserts.  Mark 

is more than happy to 

cater for vegetarians 

and coeliacs. 

The pub is very child- 

and dog- friendly, indeed, Bert, the pub dog, is much bigger than most children, 

he will give a real tail-wagging welcome. The Lion has its own web site: 

www.redlion.isgreat.org and Mark also features on FaceBook and Twitter, he 

tends to tweet events such as Ᾰhome-made Staffordshire faggots todayᾷ 

The Red Lion is open 12-3 (except Monday) and every night 6 Ᾰuntil finishᾷ. 

Food is available 12-2 and 6-9:30 Tues-Sat.  Sunday lunch is from 12-3:30. 

You can be sure of a warm welcome and some good craic at the Lion! The Pub-

of-the-Month award will be made around 9pm on Thurs 3rd Nov.             

PV 



 

 

We are pleased to announce that the Pie & 

Ale House was voted óPub of the Month 

for Decemberô. 

Aycan Alan purchased the Surgery in 

2008 as a closed pub; it was opened as 

óThe Pie & Aleô on 1st December 2009. In 

a short time it has become the widely 

recognised purveyor of Real Ales and Pies 

of excellence, we have today. 

The óPie & Aleô reflects a long heritage of 

pubs on the site. It began life as óThe 

Noahôs Arkô around 1830 and was sold to 

the Council in 1877. William Butlerôs of Wolverhampton supplied the beers from 1897 

until 1964, when the Council terminated the lease. The rear of the pub was used as stables 

and storage; sadly nothing now remains of this use as it was absorbed into the Market 

Halls. The building then hosed the offices for 

Weights & Measures and the Market. From 1974 

until it remained largely unused; possibly used as a 

storage facility. It was re-opened as a Pub and was 

variously named óThe Surgeryô and óPalmersô. 

Aycan has developed a great reputation for the 

excellence of the pies, and ales, sold. There are plans 

to launch a franchise early in 2012, so look out for 

óThe Pie & Aleô around the Country! 

The beers offered come from a wide selection of 

breweries. There are usually six on a rotation from such breweries as Marstonôs, Titanic, 

Slaterôs, Lymestone, Beartown, and Joules. All of them are of great quality. He also 

sources beers from around the Country; once per month from Cottage Brewery, and also, 

via Wholesalers, he gets Scottish Beers. There have been 168 different beers (at the time 

of writing) on offer since December 2009; I bet one of your favourites has been among 

them! 

Aycan has been in the trade for around 22 years, mostly in the South East, and is often 

available for a chat about his beers. He is ñworking hard to keep beers in top conditionò. 

A number of Beer Festivals have been staged in the upstairs rooms; the next one will run 

from 30th September until 4th October. Even more beers at this excellent pub! 

Presentation of the Pub of the Months ward will take place on Thursday 8th December at 

9pm. Why not join is at this excellent pub? 

Mike Harker (with assistance by Armand Chatfield) ï August 2011 

Pub of the Month ï December 
Pie and Ale HouseðStafford 

36 Crabbery Street, Stafford ST16 2BA 



 

  

 

 



 

 

Pub of the Year presentation  
at The Swan Whiston 

The Pub was purchased by the late Jim Davies over 11 years ago. It has been transformed 

from a closed rural pub into a thriving hostelry. 

The pub sells up to 8 beers of excellence, with Holden's Mild & Bitter as regulars. Jim de-

cided to introduce real cider into the pub; it now sells a rotating selection of 10. It also has 

accrued a great reputation for fine food in the separate restaurant area. Much of the food is 

sourced locally, including eggs, pork and chickens living on site. 

We were saddened by the death of Jim Davies; but we are delighted that the pub ownership 

is being maintained by his parents, Helen and Mick. The long term barman, Adam, remains 

at the helm. The pub is being run 'in trust' for 

Jim's son & daughter, Hanna (12) and Jack (9); it 

looks likely that this pub should be there for a 

long time yet!  

Presentation of our first Cider POTY, and the 

POTY was made at a family fun day on Saturday 

6th August. 

Photograph shows Jack Davies, Branch Chair-

man Neil Butler, and Hanna Davies, receiving 

the trophy's. 


